
This week’s PE news and results round-up.

Netball

On Tuesday, our year 7/8 and year 9/10 Netball team played against  
Ridgewood School. Both teams played brilliantly, with the year 9/10 
team winning 6 - 0 and the year 7/8 bringing it back from losing the 
first quarter 3 -0 to winning the match 4-3. Both teams have been 
dedicated to coming to training every Wednesday and we are 
starting to see huge improvements within their game. Well done girls! 

Table Tennis

This week, we welcomed Hayfield to STWA for the next round of the 
Doncaster Schools Table Tennis League. We had a mix of year 7-Y11 
students, which shows the strength in depth of the whole squad. A big 
shout out to Charlie G (Y9) who played against year 11s and held his 
own by winning one game before unfortunately losing in a close 
second game. Year 8s lost 5-2, Year 9s lost 5-2, Year 10s lost 4-3 and 
Year 11 lost 5-1, leaving the final score 4-0 to Hayfield. Next week, we 
travel to Hungerhill in the final round of fixtures before the final's week.

Next Week’s 
Fixtures

29/01/2024
Vaulting practice with 
Mr. Webb after school

31/01/2024
KS3 and KS4 Table Tennis 
vs Hungerhill at Hungerhill

26 January 2024

KS4 Badminton Finals

PE Newsletter

On Thursday evening we travelled to Campsmount for the KS4 Badminton team to participate 
in the Premiership finals between Campsmount, Hayfield and STWA. Our team was made up of 
Y9 pupils, who were playing against Y10 and Y11. Our first game was against Campsmount and 
lost 9-5 on games, however following a quick break we were back on court and beat Hayfield 
11-5. We then had the nervous wait whilst the other schools played each other, which resulted 
in Campsmount winning and STWA finishing overall 2nd.



Futsal

We were invited to a new event - the Futsal 5 A-Side Football Competition. This is played with a 
heavier ball and is very suitable for all types of players. We took a mixed team of players from years 
7 & 8. (please see the list of players on email)

We started well in the competition, winning our first game. We did lose our next game, but we 
managed to pick up enough points to make to the semi-finals. Our B team played Armthorpe's A 
team and the reverse game was played by our A team. 
Unfortunately, our B team missed out on a place in the final after losing on penalties. However, our 
A team made it through to the final. The final was a very intense game played on a third of a 
netball court. The game was tight with both teams missing chances to score. The game went to 
penalties, and unfortunately for STWA, the other team took the win.  The students really enjoyed 
taking part in this new sport, and we hope to be able to take part in more competitions like this 
one in the future.

Gym and Dance Spectacular
Students have been working hard in lessons and in enrichment with both Miss Casswell and 
Mrs Erskine to prepare for this year's gym and dance display.
It is going to be on Thursday 8th February 6-8.30pm. We would love for you to come and join 
us to celebrate the talent and hard work of our students if you are available. Tickets are £2.50 
and are available on ParentPay with a maximum of 4 per student.
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